
 

 

Catherine Wang 
Brett P. Ferenchak 
catherine.wang@bingham.com 
brett.ferenchak@bingham.com 
Our File No.: 4206450001 

November 25, 2009 

Via IBFS 

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC  20554 

Re: Surrender of the International Section 214 Authorization of 
Cleartel Communications, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

On behalf of Cleartel Communications, Inc. (“CCI”), this letter surrenders, effective 
immediately, the following International Section 214 Authorization of CCI under which 
CCI’s operating subsidiaries1 previously provided service:2  

IB File No. ITC-214-19990729-00457, which was assigned from NOW 
Communications, Inc., Debtor-in-Possession, to CCI in IB File No. ITC-ASG-
20031126-00555 (the “International 214 Authority”). 

The Cleartel Entities, however, no longer provide telecommunications services following 
the completion of the migration of the Cleartel Entities’ customers to Birch 
Communications on August 25, 2009.3  Cleartel, therefore, no longer requires the 
International 214 Authority and Cleartel is in the process of winding its business down 
and dissolving each Cleartel entity, which Cleartel intends to complete by mid-December 
2009.  Because Cleartel does not currently serve any customers or have any active 

                                                      

1  CCI’s operating subsidiaries include Cleartel Telecommunications, Inc., IDS 
Telcom Corp., nii communications, ltd., Now Communications, Inc., Supra 
Telecommunications and Information Systems, Inc., and Telecon Communications 
Corporation (collectively, the “Cleartel Entities” and together with CCI, “Cleartel”). 
2  CCI never provided telecommunications services itself. 
3  See IB File Nos. ITC-ASG-20090508-00209 and ITC-ASG-20090605-00271; 
WC Docket No. 09-67. 
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operations, Cleartel respectfully submits that the surrender of the International 214 
Authority is reasonable and necessary and will not be disruptive to the present or future 
public interest, convenience and necessity. 

* * * * 

Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Brett Ferenchak at 
202-373-6697. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Catherine Wang 
Brett P. Ferenchak 

Counsel for Cleartel 

 



 

 

 


